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Dear Petitioner: 

 

This is in reference to your reconsideration request for correction of your naval record pursuant 

to Section 1552 of Title 10, United States Code.  After careful and conscientious consideration of 

relevant portions of your naval record and your application, the Board for Correction of Naval 

Records (Board) found the evidence submitted insufficient to establish the existence of probable 

material error or injustice.  Consequently, your application has been denied.    

 

A three-member panel of the Board, sitting in executive session, considered your application on 

7 November 2024.  The names and votes of the members of the panel will be furnished upon 

request.  Your allegations of error and injustice were reviewed in accordance with administrative 

regulations and procedures applicable to the proceedings of this Board.  Documentary material 

considered by the Board consisted of your application, together with all material submitted in 

support thereof, relevant portions of your naval record and applicable statutes, regulations, and 

policies, to include the Under Secretary of Defense for Personnel and Readiness Memorandum 

(Kurta Memo) and the 25 July 2018 Under Secretary of Defense for Personnel and Readiness 

Memorandum (Wilkie Memo).   

 

A review of your record shows that you enlisted in the Navy and began active duty on 19 April 

2004.  On 10 December 2004, you underwent a summary court martial for two specifications of 

unauthorized absence and wrongful use of a controlled substance.  Consequently, your 

commanding officer initiated administrative separation processing by reason of misconduct and 

recommended an Other than Honorable characterization of service.  You were discharged on 28 

February 2005, with the Other than Honorable characterization and a narrative reason for 

separation of misconduct. 

 

In 2015, you petitioned the Board requesting an upgrade to your characterization of service and a 

medical discharge claiming that your command denied you a proper medical evaluation prior to 

discharge proceedings.  The Board denied this request noting you waived your procedural rights 

regarding your administrative separation, forfeiting your opportunity to request a better 

characterization of service.  In 2017 you petitioned the Board again, requesting a disability 

discharge based on the Navy’s decision to allow you to enlist in 2004 despite a documented pre-

service head injury of April 2002.  You argued this head injury was aggravated during active- 






